
Minutes of the

Manitowoc-Calumet Library System

Board of Trustees Meeting

February 6, 2013
Manitowoc Public Library

The regular meeting of the Manitowoc-Calumet Library System Board was called to order at the Manitowoc Public Library on Wednesday, February 6, 2013, at 6:30 p.m., by President of the Board, 
James VandenBoom.
Members Present:   Rachel Gillis, Julie Grinde, Cheryl Kjelstrup, Ray Mueller, Cheryl Nessman, 
 Alex Olson (until 7:15 p.m.), Lyle Ott, Karen Valencia, James VandenBoom, Robert Vollendorf, 
Carol Wagner
Members Absent:  Mary Muellenbach, Marilyn Schuh

Others Present:   Julia Davis, Jeff Dawson, Connie Griseto, Deb Heus, Chris Moede, 
Rebecca Petersen, Ginger Schmidlkofer, Cherilyn Stewart, Steve Thiry (6:35 p.m.), Barb Weber, 
David Weinhold (6:38 p.m. until 7:15 p.m.)
A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Grinde to modify the agenda to move the tour of the Manitowoc Public Library to the end, and to move the merger discussion (Item 10a) up to the time of the meeting when David Weinhold arrives.  Motion carried.
Minutes:  A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Olson to accept the minutes of the 
November 14, 2012, MCLS Board meeting, as corrected.  Motion carried.  

Public Comment:  None
Communications:  Petersen brought in an article from the Brillion News with a photo of the MCLS book tree display at the Brillion Historical Society.  
Financial Business:    A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Wagner to approve the November and December 2012 financial reports.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Kjelstrup and seconded by Vollendorf to approve the November 28, 2012, December 2012, and January 2013 payment of bills.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Grinde and seconded by Wagner to approve the LARS financial report through December 2012.  Motion carried.  
Unfinished Business:

Discuss Status of Eastern Shores Library System’s Merger Investigation:  Petersen shared some of the points discussed at the recent SRLAAW summit.  Changes focused on modernization and included looking at: Wisconsin Statutes Chapter 43, resource libraries, principals of library service, library district legislation (referred back to the system directors), studying of statewide ILS, sharing services between systems, and using LSTA funds for merging ILS’s or system mergers.
Discussion followed concerning the investigation of a merger between Eastern Shores Library System (ESLS) and MCLS.  The ESLS Board took recommendations from their member library directors to begin formal discussion to investigate a possible merger with MCLS.  ESLS already has a relationship with MCLS - operating the wide area network together, and the two systems have cultural similarities.  ESLS is not committed to a merger if a merger isn’t right.  If it will benefit the patrons and libraries, it would be worth moving forward.  If a merger is successful, the combined system should come out ahead and be a stronger system for it. 
It was agreed that the directors would be an important part of this process.  A new system plan would have to incorporate what the libraries and patrons want.  Directors would like to see a plan of service, including an evaluation of what this will mean to libraries and patrons.  Delivery routes and staffing would need to be addressed.
A motion for MCLS to officially proceed with the merger investigation with ESLS was made by Grinde and seconded by Vollendorf.  Motion carried.  A small committee will collect the information to bring back to the full board.  (The July 25, 2012, MCLS Board meeting minutes also recorded an approved motion to assign a small group to explore the possibility of a merger with ESLS.)  
No other systems in Wisconsin have ever merged.  A merger would need to be approved by the two system boards and the four county boards.

There are state funds available, if necessary, because the state wants to make sure the merger discussion does not stop due to lack of funds.  

It was recommended to let the counties know that we are investigating a possible merger, if they haven’t already been notified.

Olson and Weinhold left the meeting after the merger discussion.
System Director's Report:    A written report was included in the Board packets.  Petersen recently attended Library Legislative Day and had a chance to sit down with Paul Tittl and staffers of Joseph Liebham.  She received a newsletter from Joseph Liebham which she will forward to board members.  Mueller stated that Liebham announces weekly meetings in his newsletters, which trustees may find more convenient to attend than traveling to Madison.  

Petersen also stated that the competitive grants applied for on behalf of MCLS were turned down.  DPI is awarding a lesser amount this year and holding onto money for future projects.  DPI is able to roll over the funds for future years.  
System IT/ILS Specialist's Report:   A written report was included in the Board packets.  Schmidlkofer added that the start-up of the Enterprise catalog should coincide with National Library Week in early April.  
Member Library Directors' Reports:  Reports were presented by Barb Weber, Chris Moede, Julia Davis, Jeff Dawson, and Steve Thiry.  (Cherilyn Stewart led a tour of the Manitowoc Public Library renovation immediately following the meeting.)
New  Business:   

Election of Officers for 2013:   VandenBoom nominated the following officers for 2013:

Mueller – President

Muellenbach – Vice President

Kjelstrup – Treasurer

Schuh – Secretary

A motion to accept the slate of officers for 2013 was made by Grinde and seconded by VandenBoom.  Motion carried.  Former Board President VandenBoom turned the meeting over to Mueller, the new Board President, following the acceptance of the 2013 slate of officers.  Mueller led the remainder of the meeting.  The Board thanked VandenBoom for his service as President for the last two years.  


Authorize President to sign the Annual Report:   A motion was made by Vollendorf and seconded by Grinde to accept the 2012 annual report.  Motion carried.   A motion was made by Wagner and seconded by Kjelstrup to authorize the president to sign the 2012 annual report.  Motion carried.  
Trustee Education:   If anyone is interested in doing the Trustee Education for future meetings, please notify Petersen.
Confirm Date and Set Place of Next Meeting:  The next MCLS Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 27, 2013, at 6:30 p.m., at the New Holstein Public Library.  

Adjourn:  A motion to adjourn was made at 7:45 p.m. by Kjelstrup and seconded by Grinde.  Motion carried.
Immediately following the meeting, Cherilyn Stewart gave the group a tour of the recent renovations at the Manitowoc Public Library.  
Respectfully submitted,
Connie Griseto

